
Children in school this week 

This week in school, we have expected up to ten children in Reception, up to eleven children in Year 1 and up to twenty 

children in Year 6. There are fifteen children of key workers/vulnerable children that we expected to be in. This 

group has been in place since March and is being referred to as our ‘Alpha’ Key worker bubble as we now have a second 

key workers’ children/Vulnerable children group; the ‘Bravo’ group. We have expected up to nine children in that group 

this week. 

On Monday, in total, there were thirty-four children in school. On Tuesday, there were thirty-six children in. On 

Wednesday, there were thirty-five children in. Yesterday, there were forty children in.  Today, there are fifteen 

key workers children/vulnerable children in school.  

Up to today, for Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 children who currently attend school, there are two ‘bubbles’ for each 

year group. One of these bubbles is in school on Monday and Tuesday, the other bubble is in school on Wednesday 

and Thursday. Next week, we are having those Reception children who have been coming into school as a single group 

from Monday to Thursday. If the numbers of children in that bubble go up we may have to go back to two days 

provision a week again. 

School is not open on Fridays except for key workers’ children and vulnerable children. This closure is to allow for a 

thorough clean, and for the staff to set work online for the following week.  

Children come into school at staggered times in the morning. Children in Reception, Year 1, Year 6 and the Bravo 

bubble, accompanied by one adult, come into school and leave school at the end of their school day through the gates 

by the staff car park to enable social distancing. The narrow entrance/exit onto/from the Infant playground will not 

be in use.  

Children of key workers/vulnerable children who have previously come into school will continue to come in through 

the entrance by the school office and continue to be based in the Year 3 classroom.  

Upon arrival at school, all children will wash their hands. 

All parents/carers, children and staff are to stay two metres away from each other. To avoid parents/carers 

congregating together, and being mindful of the traffic on Butlers Road, parents/carers may wait on the larger 

grassed are at the front of school to help observe social distancing. Please do not walk between the staff cars parked 

at the front of school. 

There will be a continual focus on social distancing but for the younger children in particular this is difficult. Regular 

handwashing takes place and reminding children about hygiene is a priority as is cleaning equipment and, as much as 

possible, not sharing resources. 

The school is not providing PPE equipment, such as masks and gloves for children. At this time, children may wear 

these items but if so, parents/carers are to provide them. Please note that children do tend to touch their face more 

often when wearing masks and the virus enters the body through the mouth, nose and eyes. Soap and water kill the 

virus, masks and gloves do not. There may however be valid reasons why you wish your child to wear PPE.  

Children are to wear their own clothes to school. This is so that different clothes can be worn each day and there is 

time to wash clothes. It may be that children have grown out of their uniform, or have limited uniform and could 

therefore be wearing the same clothes each day which then has the potential to be taking the virus home or to bring 

it into school. As the children will not be in uniform it is important to emphasise that jewellery, make up and nail 

varnish is not allowed for the children. Those with long hair may wish to consider tying it up or plaiting it. 

Children will not need to bring P.E. kit, pencil cases or other resources to school. Books, including reading books, will 

not be coming from school or from home to school. Children will only need their water bottle and their packed lunch, 

if they are bringing their own into school.  

The start of the day, the end of the day, lunchtimes and breaktimes are staggered. The majority of outdoor play 

equipment will be out of use. Movement around school is minimised to seek to ensure that each bubble is isolated 

from the other bubbles. 
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Children who show any symptoms of illness must not come into school. If a member of the family has Covid-19 

symptoms, the child is to remain at home for fourteen days. If a child shows symptoms of illness at school, he or she 

will be looked after in isolation until they are collected from school. (It is important that all contact details for 

parent/carers are accurate and up to date). Parents/carers should then seek a test by ringing 111 or looking at 

www.nhs.uk/coronavirus. If a child or staff member has contracted the Covid-19 virus all other children and staff in 

that bubble are to self-isolate for fourteen days. 

Children in Years 2, 3, 4 and 5 will not be returning to school at this time, unless they are attending as key 

workers’/vulnerable children. We will continue to provide online learning for all year groups to access at home. Last 

week, the government announced an end to the plans to have all children attending school before the end of this term 

but there may be guidance provided regarding children being able to spend some time in school prior to the end of 

term. 

Parents/carers of children in Reception, Year 1 or Year 6 who are not attending school but are prepared to send their 

children into school are to contact us as soon as possible for this to be arranged. I am mindful of the limited amount 

of time in this school year for a return to be of benefit to those children. If you are a parent or carer of children in 

Reception, Year 1 or Year 6 and you would like to discuss the arrangements that are in place please contact school. I 

am sure that there will also be conversations on various social media groups that may, or may not, provide accurate 

information on the routines and safeguards in place at school.  

There will not be a Breakfast Club or after schools clubs provided. 

We know that children and parents/carers have concerns, and each family has their own circumstances to consider 

at this time. We want to work with you to ensure the safety of all involved in the school community; this is primarily 

the children, but also the family members who they live with who may be medically vulnerable at this time. It also 

includes the staff. If children and/or parents/carers do not follow our safety procedures or a child’s behaviour could 

put others at risk of contracting the virus or we have cause to believe that children, or their families, are not following 

Government social distancing expectations outside of the school, the school reserves the right to refuse entry to 

school for that child and their family. Due to serious nature of the situation that we all face I do not anticipate this 

being the case, but at this time safety is the most important aspect of the proposed return to school. This week the 

children and staff in school have been a credit with their care for each other in managing this challenging situation. 

We are anticipating the children who were in school this week to attend next week on their allocated days. Those 

parents/carers of children we know are staring to attend from next week will have received further written 

information. 

Free School Meal Vouchers and Codes 

The parents/carers of children entitled to free school meals who have requested the sixteen-digit voucher code to 

be forwarded to them should have received the codes for the week commencing 22nd June. The codes for next week 

have been ordered and should be forwarded to those parents/carers on Monday 29th.  

Yesterday, I received the links to four weeks’ worth of vouchers for those parents/carers who requested vouchers 

for specified supermarket chains. These are being forwarded to the relevant parents/carers. 

If parents/carers of any children are having hardship, particularly getting food, please contact the school and we 

will signpost you to groups that may be able to help you. We have been able to source food parcels and other support 

for families where we aware of any need and will continue to try to do so. 

Catholic Life 

The Wednesday Word  for this weekend is available on the ‘Home’ page of the school 

website. Please do make time to consider the theme ‘Faith’ and in particular to share this 

weekend’s gospel reading in recognition of the feast day of Ss. Peter and St. Paul. 

To celebrate the Solemnity of Ss. Peter & Paul this coming Sunday, there will be an online live streamed Mass from 

St. Chad's Cathedral at 11.00 a.m. at https://www.stchadscathedral.org.uk/ 

This week, certificates were awarded to Kasheera, Zumrah, Logan and Diya M for answering so many questions about 

Jesus.  Well done! 

Yesterday, some of the bubbles celebrated Mass which was live streamed from St.Chad’s Cathedral. Other Caritas 

Christi In Urbe Schools also joined the live stream service. Hearing our school name and the names of the other 

Caritas Christi schools reminds us that we are part of a community and we look forward to the time when we can 

celebrate Mass as a family. 

https://www.stchadscathedral.org.uk/


Please look on the school website Catholic Life 2019-2020 page to see pictures and work from this academic year. 

Good Shepherd Mass 

The Archbishop will celebrate a live streamed Good Shepherd Mass from St.Chad's Cathedral on Monday 29th June 

at 10.00 a.m. for all those in school or learning from home.  Please join us as we celebrate Mass virtually on Monday. 

The link is https://www.stchadscathedral.org.uk/. During this mass, the fund raising started in Lent by our Year 6 

children and children across the archdiocese will be celebrated. 

Worship 

It has been announced that places of worship are now able to resume collective acts of worship from 4th July. Please 

read Cardinal Vincent’s response to this https://www.cbcew.org.uk/cardinals-statement-on-resumption-of-

collective-acts-of-worship/. Each Diocese is awaiting guidance from the Bishops’ Conference of England and Wales 

as to what this will look like within the reality of social distancing. 

Spirited Arts 

There is an annual competition on the Resources for Prayer and Learning page. It would be wonderful to see some of 

our children entering this.  You can find out more here www.natre.org.uk/about-natre/projects/spirited-

arts/spirited-arts-2020/ 

Family holidays 

Kenelm Youth Trust have published information regarding family staycations at Alton Castle during the summer break. 

For more information please read information on their website;  http://www.kenelmyouthtrust.org.uk/adventure-

holidays.html 

         The Catholic Pupil Profile Virtues 

This half term the two Virtues that will be a focus for us and the other Catholic 

schools in the Archdiocese of Birmingham are to be ‘learned’ and ‘wise’. The challenge 

is to be learned, finding God in all things; and wise in the ways we use our learning for 

the common good. 

               Fr. David’s Anniversary 

Please keep Fr. David in your prayers as next Tuesday, 30th June, marks the 35th anniversary of his ordination to the 

priesthood. 

Learning at home 

The class teachers have updated the relevant class pages on the school website with activities in support of the 

children’s learning. If you are not familiar with the school’ website please go to www.stteresa.bham.sch.uk and on the 

left hand side of the page go to ‘Classes’ and click on the relevant year group’s page for 2019-2020.   

Year group email addresses have been set up for teachers to contact with parents/carers of children in their year 

group and of course the children themselves. The email address for each year group is on the relevant class page. 

Please do keep an eye out for emails from your child’s class teacher on your devices. Please do contact school if you 

need help accessing the work provided. 

 

Keep safe,        

 
D. Corkery 
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